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OCCC WORK FURLOUGH INMATE ARRESTED FOR FAILING TO 
RETURN TO FACILITY  

 
HONOLULU – Work furlough inmate Wayne Kanakanui was arrested Monday morning 
for failing to return to the Oahu Community Correctional Center (OCCC) Module 20 
furlough building Sunday afternoon. He left on a day pass in the morning and was 
scheduled to return by 2:30 p.m.  Once Honolulu Police finish processing him, he will be 
returned to OCCC. 
 
56-year old Kanakanui is serving time for Promoting a Dangerous Drug 2 and 3, and 
Drug Paraphernalia. His next parole hearing was scheduled for April 2017. 
 
Kanakanui is a community custody inmate in the work furlough program.  Inmates in the 
work furlough program are either actively seeking employment or working in the 
community.  Community custody is the lowest classification status. 

# # # 
 
Media Contact: 
Toni Schwartz 
Public Information Officer 
Department of Public Safety 
Office: 587-1358 
Cell: 683-5507 
Toni.E.Schwartz@hawaii.gov  
http://hawaii.gov/psd/ 


